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	Lake Arrowhead School District #99

White Bear Lake Tribe




Dear Samwise Gange,

      It has come to my attention that you invited Louis Davis to attend the next General Assembly (GA).  I also understand you would like to have District #99 board members attend the GA as well.  I am assuming this invitation is a result of the resignation of Mr. Joe Demarce, our Athletic Director.  I respectfully decline your invitation for the following reasons:

1. At the last school board meeting of Public School District #99, concerned parents and tribal members were allowed the opportunity to say what was on their mind concerning Mr. Demarce’s resignation.  

2. At this same meeting, the board directed Dr. Louis Davis to send out a letter to all parents concerned with this situation.  In speaking with Dr. Davis, he has assured me he has completed this task.  It is my understanding that you and the rest of the Tribal Council have a copy of this letter as well. 
3. Mr. Demarce’s admitted deception has caused our students, our staff, and our community a lot of emotional trauma.  It is in the best interest of the students that we put sordid episodes behind us, move on, and let the healing process begin. 

4. Finally, Mr. Demarce was a public school employee who voluntarily resigned after confessing to tampering with students’ records.  The Public School Board has accepted his resignation.  We have since hired Susie Sainte and Bob Swensen as coaches to replace Mr. Demarce as Head Coach.  Mr. Alan Longie will assume the Athletic Director’s position temporarily.  We are moving forward. 

5. As a former school board member, you know the State Century Code says it is unlawful for three public school members to be in the same place at the same time.  Our constituents can accuse us of unlawfully holding a meeting.

 

However, I am not opposed to a meeting between the White Bear Lake Tribal Council and us enrolled members who make up the Lake Arrowhead School District School Board if it will help us in our appeal to the State High School Athletic Association (SHSAA) and if it is conducted within the State Century Code regulation that all public school boards must follow when they hold meetings.  I will be more than happy to meet with you and set a time and place where such a meeting can take place.  I will wait for your call. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

During your campaign, you promised something to the effect that you will listen to anyone if elected.  I am sure you and the rest of the Council are already aware of the circumstances surrounding Mr. Demarce’s resignation; however, I respectfully request you listen to what I, as an elder of the White Bear Lake tribe, who views the education of our children as our highest priority, has to say regarding Mr. Demarce’s resignation.

I will start by sharing with you a quote spoken by a Dakota man who lived in the late 1800s and the early 1900s.  His name was Charles Eastman and here is his quote:

"Among the Dakotas lying and stealing from other tribal members was a capital offense.  A person who was capable of lying was believed to be capable of committing other cowardly crimes against the tribe and was put to death to prevent the evil from doing more harm.  If a person stole from another tribal member he was forever after called Wamanon (thief) and this distinction followed him for the rest of his life."  

       In my opinion, Mr. Demarce’s (admitted) tampering with students’ records causing our team to be denied postseason play is also called cheating.  Indeed, I received a call from a colleague from another reservation asking why “Joe cheated.”  Cheating is a form of lying and I agree with our ancestors that lying is evil and if left unchecked this evil can greatly harm a community.  Let us examine the adverse effect Mr. Demarce’s tampering/cheating/lying has had on our community thus far:

1. First and foremost, Mr. Demarce’s desire to win at all costs ended up hurting our students most of all.  Students are children and children trust adults to make the right decisions for them.  In education, this trust is sacred; you do not violate it under any circumstances.  Indeed, several people have approached me "demanding" why our students are the ones being punished and why Mr. Demarce is not being punished more severely.  To be honest, I did not have a good answer to tell them.

2. Our school's reputation and to some extent our community reputation have been severely damaged throughout the state.  Some would say, more importantly, throughout Indian Country.

3. It has destroyed Mr. Demarce’s reputation.  No one can do more harm to him than what he has done to himself.  His reputation, his successes, his victories are tarnished with the brand of a cheater.     And, I might add, no matter what he or his supporters do, this will never change.

4. While Mr. Demarce did not publicly blame anyone else for his cheating/lying, he has not stepped forward and stopped surrogates from doing it for him.  In essence, he is attacking others through his surrogates instead of facing his own failures.

5. Finally, and this is what concerns me most: I know that his surrogates know that cheating/lying is evil and they know he cheated and lied, not once but twice, yet they attempt to place the blame on everyone but him.  This doesn't bode well for our community.  It basically says a person who cheats and lies is more admired than a person who doesn't cheat or lie. 
       To repeat what I said before, I believe it is in the best interest of our students, our school, and our tribe if we focus on our appeal to SHSAA rather than try to undo something that ethically, should not and cannot, be undone.  

 Thank you for listening to me.
Respectfully,

Earl Whitetail, President Lake Arrowhead School District #99
 Cc   White Bear Lake Tribal Council Members
        Public School District #99 School Board Members
        Dr. Louis Davis 
